## The Oldershaw Academy

Valkyrie Road Wallasey Wirral CH45 4RJ Tel: 0151 638 2800 00 F

Executive Principals: Mr M Liddell Mr J Bush

E-mail: <a href="mailto:schooloffice@oldershaw.wirral.sch.uk">schooloffice@oldershaw.wirral.sch.uk</a>
Website: <a href="mailto:www.oldershaw.wirral.sch.uk">www.oldershaw.wirral.sch.uk</a>
Company Registration: <a href="mailto:o7652792">o7652792</a>

1<sup>st</sup> June 2020

## **Dear Parents and Carers**

As you are aware, the Government has announced that secondary schools will open to Years 10 & 12 for some face to face contact from Monday 15<sup>th</sup> June, allowing 25% of the cohort on site at any one time. We are currently in the process of canvassing parents of those young people in order to produce a comprehensive plan which will be shared with those parents as soon as possible.

For children in Years 7-9, we continue to provide paper and online resources for all, and pastoral teams are making regular contact with all families in order to support children with any specific or general needs. Further information on the return to school for these young people will be shared once Government has issued guidance to schools.

For children in Year 6 joining us in September, we have a dedicated area of the school website which is being updated continually as new information becomes available.

Sincere apologies for the lack of detailed plans. As I'm sure you're all aware, we are working with very limited information from Government. As soon as we have a clearer picture, we will update parents as appropriate; please get in touch with your child's pastoral team if you have any questions.

Finally, can I thank you all for your continued support of Oldershaw; we will be in touch again with further details as soon as they are available.

Your faithfully

J Bush Principal